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TBC Corporation to divest its Retail network and to focus 
on Wholesale, Distribution and Franchise businesses.  

  
 
Compagnie Générale des Établissements Michelin (“Michelin”) jointly operates TBC Corporation 
(“TBC”), a U.S. based tire distribution company, with Sumitomo Corporation.  
 
On April 18, 2023, TBC has entered into an agreement to divest its company-owned retail portfolio 
(NTB and Tire Kingdom) to Mavis Tire Express Service Corp. (“Mavis”, headquartered in Millwood, New 
York, USA). In connection with the transaction, TBC will transfer 595 retail locations to Mavis and will 
also provide wholesale and tire distribution for Mavis.  
 
TBC distributes tires and provides automotive repair and maintenance services in the U.S., Mexico, 
and Canada through its wholesale, company-owned retail (NTB and Tire Kingdom), and franchise 
(Midas and Big O Tires) businesses. Among its businesses, TBC identifies wholesale business, boasting 
an industry-leading warehouse network and scale, and franchise business with a national store 
footprint, as core businesses. By divesting retail portfolio and focusing on wholesale business 
operation, TBC will further improve its profitability by concentrating management resources to core 
businesses and streamlining its organization.  
 
Investment will be made toward supply chain optimization, digital innovation, and human capital, and 
new business pillars will be developed, such as advanced tire logistics services (Supply Chain as a 
Service) which leverage its robust network.  
 
Through its partnership with Sumitomo Corporation to operate TBC, the second-largest player in the 
North American wholesale market, Michelin will continue to benefit from a strong and long-term 
passenger car and light truck market access and to expand its offers to dealers and fleets, for the most 
innovative and value-creating business solutions in the mobility industry. 
 
The transaction is expected to close in the coming weeks. 
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DISCLAIMER  
This press release is not an offer to purchase or a solicitation to recommend the purchase of Michelin shares. To 
obtain more detailed information on Michelin, please consult the documents filed in France with the Autorité des 
Marchés Financiers, which are also available from the www.michelin.com/en website. This press release may 
contain a number of forward-looking statements. Although the Company believes that these statements are 
based on reasonable assumptions at the time of publishing this document, they are by nature subject to risks and 
contingencies liable to translate into a difference between actual data and the forecasts made or inferred by 
these statements 
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